# HE DE LASSENIELIES OF GOD KIRKLAD WASHINGTON ASSENIELIES OF GOD



Queen Gail and her court



# From The President

Jeremiah once said, "His word was in my heart as a burning fire shut up in my bones ... I could not stay!" When carrying forward the work of God, many a preacher has come to a point of faith, looked across the yet untraversed, unknown land and said, "We're going to make it. I feel it in my bones!"

That's the way I feel about the library building at Northwest College. We're going to build it! I believe it! We are in the count-

down and the goal is in sight!

In April of 1973, we set a goal of \$300,000 in special gifts and library share pledges of \$1,000 each. We are now just \$35,000 away from that goal! Of this amount, over \$150,000 is in cash.

In its semi-annual meeting, the Board of Directors authorized building the library just as soon as the funds are in hand. In reviewing the needs, the Lay Council Executive Committee set new goals, and we have started working on them—with progress already having been made. The three goals are:

1. \$35,000 in additional library shares. A share is \$1,000 payable over four years—

\$250 per year.

2. \$35,000 additional cash. Most of this will come from payments on existing shares.

Many are already paid up in advance!

3. A total of \$100,000 in short term loans from individuals and churches. These loans will be paid back as library share payments come in.

This means, then, that the College is ready to borrow funds on short term notes from any who may be able to help in their way. Amounts of \$500 or \$1,000 and more will be of great assistance at this time.

If you believe in Northwest, and want to help it get its library building under way, here's what you can do:

1. Make a pledge of a library share.

Make a payment on your existing share or even pay it up! What a help that would be!

3. Make a short term loan to the college, personally or as a church.

4. Pray with us that God will touch hearts and meet these needs.

I believe we're going to make it! Many friends have joined with us...and others will! With a little more effort, we will reathese goals and be under way! Will you help.

For information, write to me or to Development Director, H.W. Crowder, Northwest College, P.O. Box 579, Kirkland, WA 98033.

The Lay Council will be gathering in April 11th, 12th, for their annual meeting. We're praying we will have a good progress report to give at that time... and all present will feel it in their hearts to assist.

We're going to make it. I "feel it in my

bones!" Praise God!

# H.W. Crowder Chamber Of Commerce Vice President

The Reverend Herbert W. Crowder, Director of Development at Northwest College since 1966, was recently elected and installed as vice-president of the Kirkland Chamber of Commerce, it was announced recently. Reverend Crowder is one of several members of the College Administration who



participate actively in community affairs. Northwest College has enjoyed a good relationship with the business and civic community of Kirkland, President, Dr. D.V. Hurst said, and the election of one of its key administrators to a post of responsibility in the business community reflects its confidence not only in the man but in the institution and the cause he represents.

#### **Grace Workshop Slated**

Another Pastoral Counseling Workshop has been scheduled on campus on Tuesday, April 29, 1975, it was announced by Dr. Jack Rozell, Director of Counseling. Guest speaker will be Rev. Don Pickerill, Professor of Pastoral Counseling at LIFE Bible College in Los Angeles, California.

The sessions will begin at 2:00 p.m. in the Learning Center. The workshop is open to the public. Pre-registration is requested. The cost is \$5.00 for the workshop which includes registration and evening meal. Wives are invited at no cost, except for the buffet dinner at the college cafeteria (\$1.00). Registran should write to Dr. Jack Rozell, Northwes. College, P.O. Box 579, Kirkland, WA 98033.

## No "Ivory Tower" At Northwest

#### **EXPERIENCE TELLS THE STORY**

He was an evangelist for 11 years, served under missionary appointment for 54 years. yet still found the time out of his 367 years as a minister holding credentials to pastor a church for 117 years. No, it wasn't Methuselah. It was Mr. Facultyperson at Northwest College in Kirkland.

In fact, you might consider him the "Very Right Reverend Mr. Facultyperson" since he has been teaching for 217 ½ years and has had 147 years of administrative experience.

The experiences of Mr. N.C. Facultyperson are the cumulative results of a survey of faculty extracurricular activities conducted by Dr. Frank R. Rice, Academic Dean at the College. With some 94% of the full-time faculty and about half of the part-time faculty responding, the survey revealed the following additional periods of experience:

Membership on church boards	36 years
Teacher of a Sunday School class	98 years
Officer in the Sunday School	27 years
Member of church choir	31 years
Associate minister (C.E., music, youth, etc.)	57.5 years
Military chaplain	31.5 years
Usher in the church	7 years
Musical accompanist	12 years
[1] 전 : [10] [10] [10] [10] [10] [10] [10] [10]	

At the least, the survey illustrates the fact that the faculty at Northwest College teaches from a wealth of practical experience in the specific fields of their classroom instruction. Mr. Facultyperson at Northwest is not in an ivory tower.

### Appointment Announced At The College







Ron DeBock

Northwest College President, Dr. D.V. Hurst, today announced the appointment of the Reverend Robert Griffin as the new Public Relations Director at the College. He succeeds the Reverend Ronald DeBock, former Navy Chaplain, who resigned from the post to pursue doctoral studies and to give attention to business interests. Mr. DeBock, who has served as the College's Public Relations Director since 1972, was given a vote of appreciation from the College's Board of Directors when it acted upon his resignation

its January meeting. During his time of service the College reached an all-time high enrollment of 551, achieved this year.

The Reverend Mr. Griffin is a graduate of Northwest College, having received the Bachelor of Arts Degree in 1956, and has taken graduate work at Eastern Washington State College. He subsequently served pastorates in four churches-all east of the Cascade Mountains in the state of Washington-including Winthrop, Mabton, Selah, and since 1967 at the Southside Church of the Assemblies of God in Spokane. He is currently president of Southside Ministerial Association of Spokane.

Mr. Griffin will take up his duties with the College May 1, Dr. Hurst announced. Mrs. Griffin, the former Ramona Barker, is also a former student at the College. She is completing studies for her Master's Degree in Elementary Education this year at Eastern Washington State College in Cheney. The Griffins have three children.

Dr. Hurst notes that the new director's educational and experience profile follows closely the pattern of his predecessors at the college. He is a native Washingtonian (from Poulsbo), a graduate and alumnus of the College and brings with him pastoral experitogether with the other personal qualifications requisite to a post that has taken on increasing importance and significance.

#### **Alumni Homecoming Set**



Alumni Association President Al Baunsgard announces Homecoming Activities in the special Alumni Chapel February 7th.

Alumni President, the Reverend Allen Baunsgard, announced a series of Alumni events for the spring season. High point of events will be the annual Homecoming and banquet on May 30th. It will feature the theme, "Relics and Recollections"—a potpourri of old films and memories of the yesteryears of college life. The Association's Strawberry breakfast on May 31 will be the setting for the Association's annual business meeting.

President Baunsgard also announced that alumni will take up the banner in a basketball game with the College's Varsity team on the College's Campus Day, April 4th. Dubbing the alumni contestants the "Bald Eagles," they will be selected from amongst former varsity members.

This year the Association's members will be voting on a vice-president with candidates being incumbent Seattle musician and businessman, Bud Tutmarc, and Spanaway Assembly of God Pastor, Reverend Warren Bullock.

Through its annual roll call meeting and its spring activities convocations, the Association is attempting to raise a total of \$3,000 for the coming year to underwrite special projects including a scholarship program and its operational budget. The Association has a total membership of graduates and former students numbering around 5,000 alumni.

# Hurst Named To Board Of Directors Bank Of Kirkland

President D.V. Hurst was pictured in a recent edition of the Eastside Journal as being a new member of the Board of Directors of the Bank of Kirkland. The article is partially quoted as follows: "Hurst is a member of the Kirkland Rotary Club and the Greater Kirkland Chamber of Commerce. He has lived in Kirkland for about eight years since he came here as president of the Northwest College of the Assemblies of God." Dr. Hurst welcomed the appointment as a means to gain valuable experience.

#### CAMPUS CALENDAR

#### APRIL

- 4 Campus Day
- 7-11 Spiritual Emphasis Week Pastor James Swanson
- 11-12 Lay Council Rev. E. M. Clark
  - 29 Pastoral Counseling Workshop ("Grace" Therapy)

#### MAY

30 7:15 p.m., Alumni Homecoming Banquet



Miss Gail Johnson, a senior from Burier Washington was crowned Homecoming Queeduring Chapel services February 7. Her escot was Bernie Weber from Billings, Montagail's court included (left to right) Miss Co. Palmer (Missoula, Montana) escorted by Do Ross (Cathlamet, Washington), Miss Carme Kinney (Redmond, Washington) escorted by Tim De Rosso (LaGrande, Oregon), Mrs. Lind (nee Pearson) Butrick escorted by he husband, Deverett Butrick, and Miss Shelbarron (Fullerton, California) escorted by Larry Anderson (Santa Ana, California).

#### Eagles Conclude Season

The Northwest College Eagles finished fourt in the Pacific Northwest College Conference with a season record of 11 wins and 16 losses The team performed well at times, but never was able to develop the consistency neede to be on top. Always a threat to each cor ference opponent, the Eagles lost five game by either one or two points. This year saw new innovation in Eagle basketball as the J.V. began a program winning fifteen and losing six One of the more enjoyable new assignment given was that of Team Chaplain. Filling th position this year was Tom Neumann, wh organized all pre-game devotionals and wa overseer of all services where the Eagle ministered. Selected to the PNCC all lea first team this year was Guard and Co-captai Mike Kinney and Center Mark Flatau.

## CAMPUS DAY "75" APRIL 4

#### Welcome To Northwest College

Breakfast for overnight guests—Cafeteria 7:00 - 12:00 Registration—Beatty Hall 7:30 - 11:20 Campus Tours—Originate in Perks Hall Lounge 7:30 - 11:05 Seminars and Classes Admissions and Transfer Ministerial Training Liberal Arts Finance Guests are asked to choose two seminars, two classes, and one tour. 11:20 - 12:30 Chapel Assembly—Chapel Auditorium; King's Choralons—musical presentation Reverend Ormel Chapin—Speaker 12:40 - 2:15 Lunch for Guests 2:30 - 3:00 President's Reception—Information Learning Center (For all ministers, laymen, and their wives.)

Freetime for Youth Faculty are available in offices

3:30 - 5:00 Basketball Game—Northwest Pavilion. NC Varsity vs. Alumni

5:30 - 6:30 Dinner—Cafeteria

7:00 - 8:30 A.S.B. Inspirational Rally—Chapel Auditorium P.R. Teams and Maranatha Sounds



6:30 - 7:30



The thirty-voice King's Choralons and the twelve-voice Maranatha Sounds are preparing or their spring tour which will take them to churches of the Northwestern region of the United tates. During the spring break March 20-30 the King's Choralons will present their Concerts Christ series in churches of Oregon. The choir will be under the direction of Dr. W. R. waffield, head of the music department.

The Maranatha Sounds will carry their musical ministry into eastern Oregon, Idaho, Montana, Washington. The ensemble, under the direction of Professor Jack Waggoner, will minister

song as far east as Billings, Montana.



#### **MOMENTS WITH MISSIONARIES**

Jerry & Joy Chen, Jogiakarta, Indonesia. write: "If we cease to bleed, we cease to bless. By the way, etymologically, "blessing" is derived from the "blood" of Christ. This is what happened recently here: I was in the town of Tawanhardjo, going around announcing an open air meeting, when suddenly our sound truck was stopped. Next, a fanatic Moslem, head of the local mosque, attacked and started beating me on my head and chest. Soon a great crowd formed and a riotous mob surrounded me. As I prayed. I felt strength from the Lord to speak for and defend myself for the Gospel's sake. My student helper. Nelson, had managed to slip away from the crowd and was able to bring help from the police. That night I presented the Living Savior to a crowd of 12.000 with the protection of machine guns which the police insisted on bringing for my protection. Hundreds of heads were bowed that night praying the sinner's prayer." Lewis.



Lillian Bach, Peter Itumo (a top student) and Pat Macauley.

Cassie, Kathleen, & Christopher McCown write from Haiti: "We are resident M.A.P.S. workers. I buy materials for church construction, teach, and preach on the Bible Institute and churches and keep everything running in the mission and S-T-L vehicles. So we are busy." Missional Evangelist Linfield Crowder has just returned from an extended tour of Micronesia & So. Pacific. He ministered in Samoa, New Hebrides, and Fiji, while supervising 3 M.A.P.S. teams who built 2 churches and a missionary house. Lillian Bach (Nigeria, W. Africa) writes: "Bible School re-opens Feb. 10. There are 49 new (1st year) entries into the institute and 35 into the college level. If all 84 come, we'll be in trouble as to classroom and dorm space."

## The Northwesterner

MARCH April, 1975



Published monthly except July and December by Northwest College. 11102 N.E. 53rd St., P.O. Box 579 Kirkland, Washington 98033 Second class postage paid at Kirkland, Washington.

VOLUME X No. 3